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Direction to Mr Gaskin (from Justice Little, Chairperson) 

 

The Tribunal understands that since the issuance of its Direction dated February 4, 2025, you 

have created an e-Filing Profile by registering with the Tribunal’s E-Filing Depot, which allows 

registrants to securely submit and retrieve documents related to a Tribunal matter. Unfortunately, 

it appears that it was not used in your most recent attempt to submit documents, and that instead 

you continued to send emails with attachments to the Registry. As indicated previously, this is 

not an acceptable way to file documents with the Registry.  

 

On February 13, 2025, you sent an email to the Registry attaching a “working copy” of an 89-

page letter dated January 19, 2025, addressed to the Ontario Securities Commission, the 

Competition Bureau and the Competition Tribunal. The same email attempts to send various 

other documents using GoogleDrive. None of these documents were sent using the Tribunal’s e-

Filing Depot. 

  

In addition, the 89-page letter was not a proper informal motion or informal request for 

directions from the Tribunal (ex parte or otherwise). The Tribunal does not understand what is 

requested by way of directions, and many of the allegations and statements found in it do not 

pertain to matters within the Tribunal’s jurisdiction. 

 

Finally, it also appears that there has been no attempt to serve any proposed originating 

documents on any proposed respondents since the Tribunal’s Direction, Order and Reasons dated 

April 15, 2024. 

 

The Tribunal directs as follows: 

 

1. The Tribunal’s e-Filing Depot is the only channel that may be used to file documents 

with the Registry. Until otherwise notified, the Registry is directed not to accept any 

documents or emails in the present matter for proposed filing unless they are sent through 

the e-Filing Depot.  

 



 

 

The Registry will assist if you have questions that cannot be answered by reading the 

information about filing procedures on the Tribunal’s website, or if you experience 

difficulties using the e-Filing Depot. 

 

2. If you wish to file an application with the Tribunal, you must ensure that it is a type that 

can be heard by the Tribunal, considering its jurisdiction; in other words, an application 

must be restricted to legal and factual matters that the Tribunal can hear and determine.  

 

3. Please re-read the Direction, Order and Reasons dated April 15, 2024, and paragraph 3 of 

the Direction dated February 4, 2025.  

 

4. Compliance with the requirements for personal service of originating documents on 

proposed respondents is required. 

 

5. Compliance with the Competition Tribunal Rules is also required. 

 

The Tribunal will not take any other action at this time in response to the letter dated January 19, 

2025. 
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